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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL

CHILDREN’S BOARD OF HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY
WEDNESDAY, JULY 6, 2016
1:30 P.M. – 3:30 P.M.
MINUTES
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting of the Ryan White Care Council was called to order by Martin Clemmons, Jr., Chair at 1:30 p.m.  

	ROLL CALL AND INTRODUCTIONS
	See attached attendance list.  


	CHANGES TO AGENDA

	The Chair noted added the Election of Patient Care Planning Group Representative (action item) was added to the agenda under the Chair/Vice Chair Report. Printed copies provided at the meeting are correct.   

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES
	The minutes for June 1, 2016 were approved (M: Gutierrez, S: Sabella) (18 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain).

	CHAIR/VICE CHAIR’S REPORT
	Marty Clemmons explained that the Patient Care Planning Group (PCPG) representative and alternate are elected by the Care Council. The terms are for two years. The elected representative is expected to attend two meetings (locally) per year and participate in monthly work group conference calls.  Marty opened the floor for nominations. 
Brandi Geoit nominated Nolan Finn. Charlie Hughes nominated himself. 
Marty called for a hand vote. Nolan was selected as the PCPG representative and Charlie was selected as the alternate. 

Brandi Geoit, Co-Chair highlighted the importance of attendance at each of the meetings and encouraged members to come to meetings prepared. 

Marty welcomed Lisa Nugent back to the table. Lisa will be serving as the Interim Ryan White Planning Manager at the Suncoast Health Council until the position is filled. 

	RECIPIENT’S REPORT/ SPOTLIGHT 
	Aubrey Arnold gave the Council an overview of what the Recipient’s office does and what they are responsible for. The Hillsborough County Board of County Commissioners (BOCC) is the recipient for Ryan White Part A grant funds in the Tampa- St. Petersburg Eligible Metropolitan Area (EMA). The EMA includes Hillsborough, Hernando, Pinellas, and Pasco Counties. The BOCC is responsible for appointing all members to the Care Council whether they reside in the EMA or outside of the EMA in neighboring counties. In the most recent grant year the Recipient’s office oversees approximately $10 million in Ryan White grant funds. The BOCC has been the local Recipient since 1992. 

Aubrey’s office works under the BOCC in Hillsborough County Government and has the responsibility for day to day operations and oversight of the local Ryan White Part A program. They are responsible for making sure that all conditions of the grant award are met so that they area can continue to receive funding from the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) for Ryan White services. Aubrey’s office works to oversee the program and relies on the Care Council for guidance on funding and allocation decisions. 
Aubrey informed the Council that our area has been assigned a new project officer from HRSA. Her name is Tempest Woodard and she has previously worked for the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA). On their monthly call, Tempest informed Aubrey that HRSA is busy conducting site visits to Ryan White Recipients. Aubrey expects the next local site visit to be in 2018. The current site visits have identified issues with Quality Management (QM) programs so Aubrey will be looking very closely at the local QM program to ensure it fits all HRSA requirements. 

Aubrey noted that they are busy completing reports for HRSA including the Program Terms Report and the Annual Progress Report. The annual grant application is expected in August. 

e2-Hillsborough database is expected to go live in September and training for the new network will be August 8-9 for system users. 

	LEAD AGENCY REPORT
	Demarcus Holden announced that all contracts for the new state fiscal year (beginning July 1, 2016) have been executed. He also reported successful events for National HIV Testing Day at the Walgreens in Pinellas. 

Demarcus noted that Shelley Taylor-Donahue has started her new postion with the Department of Health (DOH) in Tallahassee. Demarcus will serve as the Acting HIV/AIDS Program Coordinator (HAPC) for area five.  Demarcus also announced that the new ADAP database, Provide Enterprise, should be in effect on September 1st. This database should be able to be user friendly and have the clients re-enroll online, email, and text clients reminders and refill scripts. There will be training sessions for all ADAP staff in July. 

	CARE COUNCIL PLANNING STAFF REPORT
	Lisa Nugent reported that she will be serving as the interim Planning Manager until the position vacated by Samantha Church is filled. Lisa will staff Care Council, Planning and Evaluation Committee, Resource Prioritization and Allocation Recommendations Committee (RPARC), and the Health Services Advisory Committee and perform other planning functions until the Planning Manager position is hired and trained. 

	COMMITTEE REPORTS
	A. Community Advisory Committee (CAC) – Joyce Johnson, Chair  
The committee met on June 23, 2016. The committee discussed how to have the community better involved in the committee. They also discussed the results of the WICY&F committee’s recent event survey. The respondents who were at the WICY&F spring event noted that they were interested in peer programs and assistance with transportation and housing. Bernard Washington also the desire for peer-led programs and more providers. Literacy was also identified as an issue with some Ryan White consumers. 
Joyce and the Council also discussed the mentoring program that the Council used to have for new members. Unfortunately, the Sunshine Law does not allow for Care Council members to discuss committee business privately and the mentoring program had to be eliminated. Chairs and Co-Chairs were asked to pay attention to new members and continually ask if anyone has any questions before moving on to a new topic. Members were reminded that they can ask Staff questions and for clarification at any time. 
The next Community Advisory Committee meeting will take place on July 28, 2016.
B. Health Services Advisory Committee (HSAC) – Allie Prendergast, Alternate for Co-Chair Bernice McCoy
The committee met on June 16, 2016 and discussed the Part B Pharmacy Formulary that is being developed by the Department of Health (DOH) in Tallahassee.  Once the formulary is developed it will be shared with the committee. The committee also discussed the recent revisions that the DOH made to the State’s epidemiological data and the local Insurance Services Program. 

The next meeting will take place on September 18, 2016. 
C.  Membership -  Tonicia Freeman-Foster, Member   

The committee met on June 20, 2016 and discussed open seats on the Care Council including:  representatives from Hernando, Highlands and Manatee counties, Hospital/ Health Planner, and State Medicaid Agency.  The committee also discussed ice-breaker ideas for future Care Council meetings and encouraged committee Chairs and Co-Chairs to add an ice-breaker to their meetings. 
The next Membership meeting will take place on July 18, 2016 at Metro in Ybor. 

D. Planning and Evaluation (P&E) – Jim Roth, Chair
The committee met on June 9, 2016. The committee reviewed the final Integrated Plan and discussed a draft survey to aide in the prioritization process. 
Jim presented the draft of the Service Category Survey to the Council. David Konnerth seconded the survey. Members discussed the formatting and wording of survey questions. The members decided to remove the first question from the survey and re-format the rest. Nolan Finn motioned to accept the survey with the stated changes. Marty called for a roll call vote. The motion passed (18 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain). 

The next Planning and Evaluation meeting will take place on July 14, 2016 at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater.  
E. Resource Prioritization & Allocation Recommendations (RPARC) – Nolan Finn, Chair 

The committee met on June 9, 2016 and discussed the Part A and Part B Expenditure Reports. Nolan presented and explained these reports to Care Council. The Part A grant from 2015-16 was 99% expended and is pending a $113,000 carry-over request. The Part B grant from 2015-16 was 97% expended. These reports are presented as informational and do not require a vote from the Council. 
Nolan also presented a new report from Part A, the 2016-17 Allocation Report. This report shows allocations by service category and is submitted to the funder (HRSA). The report is informational and does not require a vote from the Council. 
F. Standards, Issues and Operations (SIOC) – Brandi Geoit, Chair 
SIOC did not meet this month. 
No additional meetings of the SIOC are scheduled at this time.  
G.  Women, Infants, Children, Youth and Families (WICY&F) – Bernard Washington, Chair 

The committee met on June 23, 2016. The committee discussed their spring event and the event’s survey results. The event attendees enjoyed the event but noted they would like to re-instate the Mother’s Day event and have three events per year. The committee is discussing having a Spring, Fall, and Summer event and opportunities for event collaboration. 
The next WICY&F meeting will take place on July 28, 2016 at Metro Wellness in Tampa.


	PUBLIC POLICY REPORT/ COMMUNITY INPUT 

	None at this time. 

	PREVENTION ACTIVITIES/ QUALITY MANAGEMENT 
	Aubrey again mentioned the policy clarification from HRSA for Quality Management activities. The area will continue its focus on quality management. 


	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	Jim Roth thanked Tonicia and Brandi for serving as the PCPG representatives. 
Tonicia announced the Healthy Transitions program which focuses on the mental health of young adults. 



	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Care Council, the meeting was adjourned at 3:18 p.m.



Note:   A recording of the meeting is available for review at the Suncoast Health Council.

ATTENDANCE LIST: July 7, 2016
	Care Council Members
	Attendance

	Martin Clemmons, Jr. (Chair)
	X

	Brandi Geoit (Vice-Chair)
	X

	Lisa Conder 
	

	Paula Delgado 
	ALT

	Nolan Finn
	X

	Tonicia Freeman- Foster
	X

	Nicole Frigel
	X

	Kirsty Gutierrez
	X

	Charlie Hughes
	X

	Joyce Johnson
	X

	Dave Konnerth
	X

	Kamaria Laffrey 
	X

	Bernice Lopez-McCoy
	ALT

	Maribel Martinez
	

	Gregory McConnell
	X

	Bernard Messier
	X

	Kimberly Molnar
	X

	Guttenberg Pierre, Jr. 
	X

	Ginger Rockey-Johnson
	EX

	Pamela Sabella
	X

	Barbara Szelag
	X

	Bernard Washington
	X

	
	

	Associate Members
	Attendance

	N/A
	

	Recipient Staff
	Attendance

	Aubrey Arnold
	X

	Collette Lawson 
	

	Lead Agency Staff
	Attendance

	Demarcus Holden
	X

	Floyd Enger
	

	Health Council Staff
	Attendance

	Lisa Nugent
	X

	Julie Gnage
	X


ALT= Alternate present 
EX = Excused

6
1
08/29/16
[image: image2.jpg]:\\M,!

SUNCOAST

HEALTH COUNCIL





[image: image2.jpg][image: image3.jpg]:\\M,!

SUNCOAST

HEALTH COUNCIL



